30 April 2004








CA/6/h

The Rt Hon Ms Helen Clark

Parliament Buildings

Wellington

Re: Foreshore and Seabed legislation

Dear Ms Clark


Thank you for your correspondence on the foreshore and seabed legislation which Christian World Service received today.  

It is with much sadness that we have watched your government’s hasty actions in the face of what seemed very clear questions raised by Maori.  As stated in previous correspondence and in our written submission we would have welcomed more considered dialogue with iwi and hapu by the government to ensure a just and fair resolution of the issues raised by the Court of Appeal’s decision on the Maori Land Court.  While we recognise that some changes have been made to the initial proposal, they do not adequately meet the underlying concern that this legislation will effectively confiscate the foreshore and seabed from Maori without any redress.  As pointed out by many other groups this is a breach of Te Tiriti O Waitangi and the continued relationship between the Crown and iwi and hapu.  We ask that even at this late stage you reconsider your options and seek a new path of dialogue that can protect the rights and aspirations of the tangata whenua.

We realise that the legislation has been tabled already and it is hard to conceive of a way that the government might address the fundamental concerns of Maori through normal parliamentary procedure especially when their views have not been taken into sufficient account in formulating the policy.  To expect Maori to prove ‘ancestral connection’ to resources that have been confiscated is just one of the many substantive difficulties with this legislation.  

The foreshore and seabed issue could have provided a new opportunity to strengthen the relationship between Maori and Tauiwi but instead it has worked to build division and create new injustice.  We are of the belief that a better resolution on the foreshore and seabed can still be made.  We urge you to respect the rights of Maori and not give ground for further grievance.

Yours sincerely

Gillian Southey

Campaigns

